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NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
June 1, 2015
In attendance were members Mark Craig, Ted Schmidt, Kathleen McDermott, David Bryk, Susan Bannon and Marc Waldinger; and Borough Liaison Larry Auerweck.
CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:03 P.M.   Mr. Craig reported that Council has asked the solicitor to draft the sign ordinance.  He said they are also moving forward on the parking space size issue.    He said that Allan Smith has stated that he plans to submit plans in June; it is unknown if he meant sketch plans or preliminary-final plans.  Mr. Craig said that there would be no July Commission meeting if there were no plans to review.

OLD BUSINESS
Bylaws
The Commission discussed the draft bylaws, which were developed from sample bylaws distributed at the recent conference attended by several Commission members.  
Mr. Craig said he had added a section concerning documents to be distributed to Commission members.  Mr. Schmidt said that he agreed that the Municipal Planning Code did not need to be given to all members, but that it should be available upon request.  Mr. Craig said that the Borough Secretary could provide a copy of the MPC to anyone who was interested in seeing it.   
The following revisions were made:

A section was added to Article IV: 

Section 12.  The Vice Chairperson shall arrange with the governing body for members of the Planning Commission to receive a copy of the Municipal Planning Code, upon request.

The word “following” was added to Article VI, Section 2, before “year” to clarify.
Mr. Schmidt made a motion to approve the draft Bylaws, as amended with changes discussed at the meeting of June 1, 2015.  Ms. Bannon seconded the motion, which was approved unanimously by the Commission.
Ms. Dunleavy will revise the draft and send the revised bylaws to Mr. Craig on Tuesday; he will send the draft to the Borough Secretary and Council President Bob Walker to review.
Miscellaneous

Mr. Waldinger said that he had noted that the dates of the 2014 Planning Commission meetings were listed on the Borough website, but not the dates for 2015.  Ms. Bannon will contact the Borough Secretary regarding the updating of meeting dates.

Mr. Craig said that he would send information about the upcoming Planning Commission related webinar to Commission members.  He said that the Borough has paid for access and members would be able to access the event.
Mr. Schmidt asked if Mr. Machion had investigated the issues regarding the barn at the Comcast property.  He suggested drafting a letter to ask the property owner, Jodi Smith, what her future plans were regarding the barn.  He said that the Planning Commission has some responsibility to address the issue.  Mr. Craig said that he could draft a letter, and that he would send a draft to Commission members; before preparing the letter he will check with Mr. Machion to see if he had pursued the matter.  Mr. Craig clarified that, if two tenants were proposed for the property, it would become a land development issue.  Mr. Schmidt said that the footprint of the addition is not the same as the original, that there was an increase in square footage.  Mr. Craig said that the ordinance just addresses the footprint, and that square footage regulations are related to parking requirements.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Mr. Bryk made a motion to approve the minutes of the meeting of May 4, 2015, as presented.  Ms. McDermott seconded the motion, which was approved 5-0 by the Commission, with abstention by Ms. Bannon.
NEXT MEETING

The next scheduled meeting is July 6, 2015. 
ADJOURNMENT
On a motion from Ms. Bannon, seconded by Mr. Schmidt, the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm.
Respectfully submitted, 
Leslie P. Dunleavy, Recording Secretary
Newtown Borough Planning Commission
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